
Mary Windsor Cline 

660 Chesapeake Drive  

Irvington, VA 22480  

 

September 12, 2025 

Town of Irvington’s Town Council 

Mr. Charles Dyson 

Town Clerk 

4513 Irvington Road 

Irvington, VA 22480  

Dear Mr. Dyson and Town Council Members,  

Please accept this letter as my interest in serving as an interim appointee to the Town of Irvington’s 

Town Council. 

 
I am a registered voter and an active participant in Irvington’s Village Improvement Association through 

meetings, committees, and events. I have lived here for more than two and a half years and have been 

visiting the area regularly for nearly five years. I am happy to call Irvington my home for years to come. 

 
 Professionally, I have spent much of my career in hospitality, tourism, and community-based 

operations. In my current role managing a marina within the Virginia River Realm, I see firsthand how 

waterfront living and tourism intersect to support both residents and the local economy. That 

background has taught me to listen carefully, work collaboratively, and make practical decisions that 

balance community needs with the visitor experience. 

 
I previously lived in Fredericksburg, where I participated in civic and business leadership programs 

including the Chamber’s Leadership Fredericksburg initiative, as well as other community organizations. 

Those experiences gave me perspective on how local government and civic groups can work together to 

support residents and small businesses alike. 

 
I value the role our town council plays in guiding Irvington’s future and would be honored to contribute 

to discussions that keep our community welcoming, sustainable, and vibrant for both residents and 

visitors.  

Thank you for your consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Mary Windsor Cline 


